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Chinese Bible School  
MONTHLY REPORT—December 2020 

Thank you very much for your prayers for the work of the online Chinese Bible 

School through the year 2020. We will continue to carry on this great work in the 

year 2021 no matter what the world will be. Please help us as you can to reach over 

a billion Chinese-speaking souls around the world.  

Because of the pandemic, the Chinese Asian Bible Lectureship (CABL) in Malaysia 

was postponed. Instead, the board of CABL held two-half day Zoom meetings on 

the 5th and 12th of December titled “How to Teach Bible Class More Effectively.” 

In total, eight lessons were presented by five speakers. I had the opportunity to 

present two lessons on the 12th. My lesson titles were “How to teach topical 

lessons” and “How to teach the book, chapter and verses of the Bible.” In the first 

lesson, I presented how to rightly divide the word of truth by examining the context 

of the verses and the Greek words of the New Testament. Then I presented two 

topical lessons, “The Kingdom” and “The Home of Souls,” and explained the 

thought process. In the second lesson, I used Hebrews chapter one as an example of 

how to teach a book and chapter. Then I presented an expository lesson on John 

3:16 as an example of how to teach a verse or verses of the Bible. The response 

from those in attendance was very positive. One individual left a comment, “I’m 

really happy to sit through your lesson. Brother William, such an in-depth learning 

lesson you taught. I’m ashamed and need to study (more). I hope to hear more from 

you…..” After the meeting, people greeted each other from the camera. The next 

CABL (2021) is also postponed due to the pandemic. We miss the time of being 

together and hope in year 2022 we will be able to meet again! 

Our Tencent QQ online Bible study group continues to study Church History. This 

month our focus was on the reformation under Martin Luther, Ulrich Zwingli, King 

Henry VIII and John Calvin. In addition to telling the story of each reformer, we 

studied the false teachings of “faith only” and “Calvinism” and how to identify 

those false doctrines by rightly dividing the truth with scriptures. May the Lord 

bless our study and bless those students truly seeking the truth.  

We are glad the proof-reading of the Chinese translation of Searching for Truth has 

been completed. All the necessary revisions have been done. The Chinese brethren 

in Asia are excited to hear this good news. We are in the process of collecting 

photos and graphics for the book to make it more oriental looking. We hope and 

pray that both Chinese traditional and simplified versions of Searching for Truth 

can be publicly accessible in 2021. 

All the online Chinese video views of year 2020 were over 77,000. 

 


